

MEDIA RELEASE 23 July 2015

Councillor Bonanni resigns

Alice Springs Town Council wishes to advise the community that Cr Kylie Bonanni has resigned from Council.

CEO Rex Mooney said "Cr Bonanni's letter of resignation is effective immediately. This triggers a by-election and the NT Electoral Commission has been advised. A by-election date is yet to be determined."

Mayor Damien Ryan said "It is unfortunate to see Cr Bonanni resign, due to her family commitments and wish her all the best. I'd encourage anyone interested in working for the community to explore this opportunity to run for Council."

Cr Bonanni's letter of resignation will be tabled at July's Ordinary Council meeting on Monday 27 July.

Further details will be advised as they come to hand.

Ends

For further information contact:

Damien Ryan **(Mayor)** M: 0428 825 392 Rex Mooney **(CEO)** M: 0427 161 956

Claire Ashard (Media & Communications) M: 0408 857 167

Email: astc@astc.nt.gov.au Website: www.alicesprings.nt.gov.au